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Friday 14th June 

Residentials at Chapelford: Year 4 at Chester 
 

Year 4's residential trip to Chester 

was a resounding success, with the 

children enjoying a range of            

activities including fencing,             

orienteering, map skills, and the hit 

of the trip, buggy building.    

Throughout the challenges, the   

children demonstrated all of the 

school's values, including collaboration, resilience, and open-mindedness. They worked 

well together as a team, showing impressive problem-solving skills and adaptability 

when faced with setbacks, making it a truly memorable experience for all. 

The kids had a treat with the delicious food options, including pizza and mac and cheese 

for dinner, and a buffet-style breakfast in the morning that was a big hit. Meanwhile, the 

Chapelford staff were impressed by the children's exceptional behavior and respect       

towards all the staff working on the site, showcasing great manners and teamwork      

during their two-day stay. 

Mrs Stewart, the Educational Visit Co-ordinator at Chapelford, has been on all of the      

residential visits this year and is thrilled to see the children flourish in different                 

environments. She believes that these trips provide a unique opportunity for our pupils to 

develop important skills such as teamwork, and she takes great pride in offering this      

experience to Years 2 to 6 students.The final residential trip of the year is coming up next 

week when we take the Year 2 children on their first ever overnight trip with school. Mrs 

Stewart said, "This is a new trip for us and we are so excited to see what's in store for our 

Year 2s." 
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1 Ruby 2 Ashley 3 Carlie 4 Ezra 

5 Emily F 6 Pippa 7 Jeramiah & Rosie 8 Darcey 

9 Alizeh 10 Charlotte 11 Darcey 12 Hunter 

13 Maisie 14 Eleanor 15 Evie 16 Billy 

17 Cheryl 18 Bethany 19 Libby 20 Elora 

21 Amelia 22 Sammy 23 Danyal 24 Skye 

25 Nathan       

Collaborative Award Winners 

                                           Value for Summer 2 is RESPECT 

 

As a school, we have embarked upon a journey of adopting a High Performance Learning 

philosophy and framework with the aim of becoming a High Performance Learning School. 

This is a unique teaching and learning framework to support us in establishing an            

ambitious school culture. As part of this framework, we have strengthened the children's 

understanding of our school ethos to Learn, Achieve and Respect. For this half term in 

Summer 2, we will be focusing on what it means Respect, which is to be Collaborative, 

Helpful and to Listen. Each week, we will explore a different value and how all  children can 

demonstrate this to be a high performer.  

High Performance Learning at  

Chapelford Village Primary School 
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Dates for your diary 

June 2024  

Tuesday 18th  Brass performance for class 18, class 19 and class 20 

Thursday 20th - Friday 21st Year 2 Gulliver’s Work Residential 

Tuesday 25th Sports Day - Years 5 and 6 (9:30 - 11:30am) 

Tuesday 25th Sports Day - Years 3 and 4 (1:15 - 3:00pm) 

Wednesday 26th Sports Day - Years 1 and 2 (9:30 - 11:30am) 

Wednesday 26th Sports Day - EYFS (1:15 - 3:00pm) 

Wednesday 26th EYFS Disco 

Wednesday 26th Year 3 and 4 Disco 

Thursday 27th Year 1 and 2 Disco 

Thursday 27th Year 5 and 6 Disco 

July 2024  

Monday 8th Whole school  discos  

Tuesday 9th  EYFS trip to Kenyon Hall Farm 

Wednesday 10th ChaPTA—Treasure Hunt. Information to follow 

Tuesday 16th House point winners beach party 

Tuesday 16th  Year 6 leavers assembly @ Great Sankey High School Theatre 

Wednesday 17th  Early Years  Graduation 

Friday 19th Year 6 Celebration Day 

Friday 19th Last day of term 

 

Star Learners  
1 Evelynn 14 Max 

2 Samuel 15 Athena 

3 Phoebe 16 All of class 16 

4 Lucie 17 Lincoln 

5 Aurora 18 Gwyneth 

6 David 19 Eva 

7 Bryan 20 Anoshkka 

8 Pazu 21 Ison 

9 Lillie 22 Lexie 

10 Bobby 23 Marcus 

11 Dexter 24 Ethan 

12 Lily-Mae 25 Daisy 

13 Paige   

Always Child 
1 Joey 14 Eva 

2 Ava 15 Clement 

3 Olly 16 Dollie-Rae 

4 Georgie 17 James 

5 Emily G 18 William 

6 Rugved 19 Jake 

7 Shiloh 20 Marcus 

8 Iris 21 Eva 

9 Jordan 22 Olivia 

10 Ben 23 Bailey 

11 Jack L 24 Elvis 

12 Michaela 25 Pedro 

13 Aariz   
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We take all concerns and issues seriously.  

 If you have any worries, please contact the school 

and/or class teachers directly via the following   meth-

ods: Email the class teacher: All class teachers have a 

direct email – these can be found on the school web-

site                           

 Email the school office: 

office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk.  

 Call the school: 01925 712554 

 

Parent Helpers  

Parking Safety Reminders 

We have a few important reminders to ensure the safety and smooth operation of our school parking area. 

To maintain a safe environment for all our children, family, staff and visitors, please adhere to the following 
guidelines when using the school car park: 

1. One-Way System: Please follow the designated one-way route at all times. This helps to manage traffic 
flow and ensures everyone's safety. 

2. Allocated Parking Spaces: Ensure you park only in the spaces allocated for parents and visitors. Do not 
park in staff-only or reserved areas. 

3. Disabled Parking: The disabled parking spaces are reserved for those with valid permits. Please do not use 
these spaces or wait in these spaces unless you have a legitimate need and the appropriate permit. 

4. Zebra Crossing: Always support and use the zebra crossing. It is essential for the safety of pedestrians,  
especially during busy drop-off and pick-up times. 

If anyone has any spare underwear they could donate to school this would be 
greatly appreciated. Please drop these items off at the school office.          

Many thanks 

Parental concerns and issues 

Are there any parents would like to help out on our trip to Kenyon Hall farm Tuesday 9th July can they let an 
EYFS teacher know. Thank you  

https://www.chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk/about-us/meet-the-staff
https://www.chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk/about-us/meet-the-staff
mailto:office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk
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Can we request that children's ParentPay accounts are regularly topped up, to 
make sure the children continue to receive their school lunches and snacks. 

Free School Meals end for pupils at the end of Year 2. School lunch is £2.60 per 
person per day it to be paid via Parentpay.  

If you require more help please don’t hesitate to contact the school office on 
01925 712554 or email us on office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk 

Reminder - Once money has been put onto your child’s account this needs to be 
allocation to school meals.  

 

ParentPay 

In line with the Governments Healthy School incitive parents are requested to  only send 

healthy snacks for their children for break and lunch time. Please ensure these items are 

low in fat and/or sugar. Thank you for your co-operation. 

Please be aware that we are a NUT FREE school as we have in school with nut allergies. Please 

do not send your child into school with nut related products. Thank you  

    

School menu for week beginning Monday 17th June is Week 1. 

School Meals 

 Reminder vaping is prohibited on the school grounds. Please do not use your vape until you are on 
the outside of the school gates. Thank you for your co-operation. 

 May we ask for support with the safe use and enjoyment of the climbing frame by ensuring children 
do not use it before and after school. 

 Could we please politely remind parents to take care driving around both front and rear car parks at 
school drop off and pick up times, paying particular attention to the crossings as there have been a 
few near misses this week. Thanks in advance for your support with this as we all work together to 
keep our children safe.  

 Smart Watches are not to be worn for school. 

 E-SCOOTERS. Please can we take care on arrival to school on e-scooters.  

 Bikes and scooters must NOT be ridden until  outside of the school grounds!  

 All ballgames including football are not to be played on the school playgrounds during drop-off and 
pick-up. 

 School Gym Equipment is for pupils during the school day only. 

 Please remember that dogs except for assistance dogs are NOT permitted on school grounds  under 
any circumstances.          

 

Health & Safety Reminders 
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